

MINUTES OF MEETING


TECHE-VERMILION FRESH WATER DISTRICT

February 27, 2024


	The Board of Commissioners met on the above date at the Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District office located at 315 South College Rd, Suite 110, Lafayette, LA 70503 at 10:00 a.m.  Member’s present were:  Mr. Edward Sonnier, Mr. Tommy Thibodeaux, Mr. Keith Hensgens and Mr. Donald Segura.  Member Absent: Mr. Bradley Grimmett.  In addition, present were: Mr. Donald Sagrera, Ms. Wendy Dupuis, Mr. Alex Lopresto, Mr. Cecil Knott, Mr. John Istre, Mr. Larry Carmer, Mr. Ken Marks, Mr. Sean Reed, Mr. Gene Sellers Jr, Mr. Whitney Broussard, and Mr. Mel Guidry

	At this time the Public meeting, the Chairman called for any public comment regarding the Agenda.  
	
	Mr. Kenneth Marks, St. Landry Parish Council District 6 Member announced they will be appointing a new Advisory Member for St. Landry Parish. 

	Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the minutes of the previous meetings of January 23, 2024 were accepted and approved.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Mr. Larry Carmer with Seller’s and Associates presented an update on the Loreauville Canal Navigable Control Structure stating the contactor has encounter difficulties with driving the sheet piling in place.  As of this time about 30% of the sheet pilings have been driven into place.  No additional payment request at this time.

Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the board moved to approve the Reimbursable Expenses for Lead Paint Inspection and testing in relation to the Masonry Restoration and waterproofing of the Pump Station Building in the amount of $1,650.00.  Motion unanimously carried.  
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Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the Board gave authority to The Sellers Group to advertise for Cleaning and Painting of site elements at the Pump Station Building in Krotz Springs.  Motion unanimously carried.

Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the Board gave authority to The Sellers Group to advertise for Masonry Restoration, Waterproofing, and Remedial work at the Pump Station Building in Krotz Springs.  Motion carried unanimously.

Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the Board approved that the successful bidder of the Cleaning and Painting of site elements at the Pump Station Building in Krotz Springs to be authorized to purchase needed materials on behalf of the District, in order to take advantage of the Districts’ tax exempt status.  Motion unanimously carried. 


Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the Board approved that the successful bidder of the Masonry Restoration, waterproofing and remedial work at the Pump Station Building in Krotz Springs to be authorized to purchase needed materials on behalf of the District, in order to take advantage of the Districts’ tax exempt status.  Motion unanimously carried. 

E.P. Breaux has started the Electrical Upgrade at the Pump Station. 

Mr. Sean Reed presented the Board with an update on the Gauge Project stating T. Baker Smith has completed evaluation of all proposed gauge sites in the Region. 

Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the Board approved the investment of $1,000,000.00 in C.D.’s with Raymond James Financial.  Motion unanimously carried.  

	Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the financial statements for the period ended January 31, 2024 have been approved and accepted.  Motion unanimously carried.
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Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Segura, the Board moved to approve payment of all bills for February 2024.  Motion unanimously carried.

	Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Segura, the Board approves the request from St. Martin Parish requesting the District and the Corps of Engineers to conduct necessary studies to improve water quality and flow in the West Atchafalaya Borrow Pit Canal and Bayou Amy during periods of low flow caused by lack of sufficient rainfall.  Motion unanimously carried.

	Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the Board approved the fee of $500.00 to promote the District’s project at the Bayou Vermilion Preservation Association annual Symposium.  Motion unanimously carried. 

	Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Hensgens, the Board approved the fee of $500.00 to promote the District’s project at the Teche Project Annual Banquet.  Motion unanimously carried.  

	The District pumped 16 days in 2024 for a total of 3,630,200,000 gallons of freshwater into the watershed.

	Upon motion by Mr. Hensgens and seconded by Mr. Segura, no further business was brought forth, therefore, the meeting adjourned. 
